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Dear Mr Feather 
 
Submission to AER’s Initiation Notice – Assessment for a distribution ring-fencing 
class waiver for projects funded under the Commonwealth Government's 
Community Batteries for Household Solar Program  
 
Ergon Energy Corporation Limited (Ergon Energy Network) and Energex Limited 
(Energex), both distribution network service providers (DNSPs) operating in Queensland, 
welcome the opportunity to provide feedback to the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) in 
response to its Initiation Notice – Assessment for a distribution ring-fencing class waiver 
for projects funded under the Commonwealth Government's Community Batteries for 
Household Solar Program (the Notice). 
 
Ergon Energy Network and Energex understand the imperative of establishing a class 
waiver for this federal program in a timely manner and support the AER in progressing this 
Notice. We also note various jurisdictions in the National Electricity Market are proactively 
seeking ways to transform the electricity system in response to meeting net-zero targets. 
Energy storage is a game changer and DNSPs’ role in facilitating this transition is critical 
to enable the rapid deployment of batteries. 
 
As a result, DNSPs in at least several states and territories will have access to 
jurisdictional grant schemes designed to accelerate the deployment of storage. For 
example, the Queensland Energy and Jobs Plan includes the Queensland Government 
investing $500 million through the Queensland Renewable Energy and Hydrogen Jobs 
Fund for the state’s publicly owned energy businesses to deliver more large-scale and 
community batteries, with delivery from now out to 20261. 
 
Expanding the coverage of this Notice to also incorporate jurisdictional schemes would 
provide certainty and efficiency to the AER, DNSPs and third parties to navigate through 
the upcoming surge in battery deployment. This will reduce the number of times the AER 
would need to consult on waivers, minimising delays in the roll-out of the additional 

 
1 www.epw.qld.gov.au/ data/assets/pdf file/0029/32987/queensland-energy-and-jobs-plan.pdf,  
p. 26. 






